State University of Kentucky.
March 3,1911.

The faculty met at the usual place at 3:30 p.m., those present being President Barker, President Emeritus Patterson, Vice President White, Professors Scovell, Anderson, Miller, Norwood, Lafferty, Hamilton, Patterson, Pryor, Mathews, Pence, Wilson, Zembrod, Tuttle, Frankel, Kelly, Jones, Terrell, Snow, Roberts, Peter, Curtis, Turner, Good, Brown, Healy.

The minutes of the last meeting were read and approved. The reports of standing committees were then called for. Committees 1, 2, 3, 4 and 5 had no report to make.

President Patterson, on behalf of the Library Committee, presented the following report:

"The Library Committee met in the office of the President Emeritus in the Library, Tuesday, February 28, 1911 at 3:30 P.M.

Present: President Emeritus Patterson, Chairman, Professors Anderson, Jones, Mackenzie, Walter K.Patterson, and Terrell.

Motion was made, seconded and unanimously carried that Miss King, the Librarian, be elected Secretary of the Committee.

President Emeritus Patterson stated that the apportionment for the Library for the current year is about exhausted; that the new Encylopedia Britannica was the only large order made recently and that would not be paid for until after July 1st, 1911.

It was moved, seconded and unanimously carried that as soon as possible all the books in the Library be properly cut, stamped with the Library stamp, and catalogued.

It was recommended that the Library be kept open for the use of students in the evening. President Patterson said that he and Prof. White had discussed that matter earlier in the session and had decided that for the present it would not be advisable to have the Library open in the evening.

President Patterson stated that the Library needed additional chairs, but that it was somewhat hampered just now in getting new furniture, inasmuch as the Executive Committee was inclined to think that the Library ought to pay for all its furniture and equipment of every kind out of the \$2650 appropriated for its upkeep and maintenance under the conditions laid down by Mr. Carnegie in making the gift for the erection of the building. It was the opinion of the committee that every effort should be made to keep the appropriation of \$2650 exclusively for the purchase of books and that the University should maintain the Library just as it does any other department.

A motion was made, seconded and carried unanimously that the President be requested to announce in Chapel that students are asked not to make paths across the plot of ground surrounding the Library.

Professor Anderson was requested to present this

24.

resolution to President Barker, with the request that the gardener be instructed to place brushwood in the

various paths already made.

Motion was made, seconded and unanimously carried that the regular time for the meeting of the Library Committee shall be the Tuesday afternoon next preceding each faculty meeting, at 3:30 p.m.

Motion was made and carried to adjourn.

James K. Patterson, Chairman.

Margaret I. King, Secretary.

On motion of Professor White it was ordered that the report of this Committee be received and filed.

Committees 7, 8, 9 and 10 had no report to make. For the Committee on Entertainments Non-Athletic Professor Mathews submitted the following reports:

> February 8,1911. The Committee on Entertainments Non-Athletic con-

vened at the usual time, 3:30 p.m.

The fact of the violation by the Tau Beta Pi of the rules of the Board of Trustees referring to the closing of dances at one o'clock was discussed at some length, and it was finally ordered upon motion that the Committee deny to the organization further entertainment privileges of this character and the chairman was instructed to write to the president of the society to that effect.

The Sophomore Class presented through Mr.C.H.
Richardson, its president, who appeared before the committee,
an application for permission to hold a dance on the night
of February 24th. The application was granted, but in view of the recent violation by another organization of the regulations regarding the hour of closing the dance, the president of the class was particularly instructed and warned regarding the regulations and he was further asked to lay the case before the class and the various committees so as to insure that the conditions be faithfully observed. It was further ordered that an official letter be sent to the president of the Sophomore Class so that the required conditions should be further stated in writing.

March 1,1911. The Committee on Entertainments Non-Athletic met in the office of the chairman in the agricultural building, all being present. Mr.Richardson, president of the Sophomore Class, was present by request of the Committee since it had been learned that on the night of the recent dance of this class the lemonade served had been liberally treated with intoxicants. Mr.Richardson stated that the reffeshments served had been provided by a committee who admitted that a quart of whiskey and two gallons of wine had been added to the penora, but he himself had not observed any flavor of liquor.

After Mr. Richardson had withdrawn, the situation was discussed at length and various plans proposed for dealing with the case. It was finally agreed that the most effective method of handling the matter would be to with-hold from the class the privilege of such an entertainment in its Junior year, and the chairman was instructed to write to the class president to that effect.

An application was read from C.K.Bain and others on behalf of the Lamp and Cross Society for the use of the gymnasium building on April 28, 1911. On motion it was ordered that the request be granted under the usual requirements.

The meeting adjourned.

On motion of Professor White, the report was ordered accepted and filed.

Dr. Snow reported that Mr. Cope of Chicago will speak in the near future in Lexington upon some phase of moral education. It is hoped to receive the cooperation of the faculties of the educational institutions in Lexington, the churches, and other organizations interested in this phase of education.

Dr.Terrell called attention to the need of the prompt handing in of the material for the catalog. Professor Miller requested that the heads of departments of the College of Arts and Science hand in their catalog material to him so that he could coordinate and harmonize the various suggestions.

President Barker explained, in reference to the recent publications regarding the barring of University students from saloons, that he went with Professor Roberts some time ago to Mayor Skain to see if the licenses of saloons in the vicinity of the University could not be withheld. He reported that Mayor Skain stated that in view of the exisiting ordinances he did not see how anything could be done. The Mayor said, however, that he would take steps to rigidly enforce the ordinace against minors entering saloons. He stated that this ordinance was not directed specifically toward students but toward all minors. He thought, however, that the students of the University should be notified in order that they might have a fair warning of the difficulties they might meet if they attempted to enter saloons. President Barker then read the letter of Mayor Skain making this suggestion, and also read Section 16 of the city ordinances relating to the matter.

On motion of Professor Frankel it was ordered that the meeting be adjourned.

advitude april 194 V

President of the University.

Secretary of the Faculty.

OU martiers